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FRIDAY FILE – Sept. 29, 2023
KINDNESS. RESPECT. PRIDE.
Follow us on X (former Twitter) @ZionTdsb
School Website Link https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/zionheights/
School Contact Information:
5900 Leslie St, North York ON M2H 1J9

Phone: 416-395-3120 Email: zion@tdsb.on.ca

Dear Zion HMS families,

My oh my, it was a busy week of focused learning at ZHMS! Our Terry Fox Bake Sale and fundraising

events were successful thanks to our excellent staff and student leaders! We also want to thank

everyone who came out this week to support our students during Curriculum Night at ZHMS. It was

great to see so many parents and students out, and as usual, our cafeteria was near capacity for our final

evening presentation. This week, our students also focused on Indigenous education and Truth and

Reconciliation by engaging in learning throughout the week and welcoming Indigenous educator and

knowledge keeper Ms. Veronica Johnny on Orange Shirt Day to share her story and wisdom with our staff

and students. As we move into October, we are looking forward to our School Council Elections and our

Cross Country track meet next week! October 6th will also be a Professional Activity Day and there will

be no classes that day for students and the office will be closed.

Please scroll down to see more important updates on this week’s Friday File!

Warm regards,

Chi Le
Principal
Zion Heights Middle School

Monica O
Vice-Principal
Zion Heights Middle School

https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/zionheights/
https://www.bing.com/local?lid=YN1233x245651414&id=YN1233x245651414&q=Zion+Heights+Junior+High+School&name=Zion+Heights+Junior+High+School&cp=43.797908782958984%7e-79.37106323242188&ppois=43.797908782958984_-79.37106323242188_Zion+Heights+Junior+High+School
mailto:zion@tdsb.on.ca
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What’s Happening at ZHMS…

Thank you coaches for your dedication to ZHMS Athletics!!!

Welcome to ZHMS Mr. Lapierre and Mr. Foo! Thanks to Mrs.
Cattell and Mr. Gardziejczyk for your continued support &

leadership!
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Let’s Run, Walk, Stroll or Roll for Terry and for a cure ZHMS!

Thank you Mrs. Cattell
for helping to organize
Terry Fox Events for our

whole school community!
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Fantastic Work ZHMS Student Ambassadors,
even when hiccups occurred you kept your cool to guide our

parents!

Thank you Mrs. Barlas and Ms. O for providing refreshments for
our ZHMS families!
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Parents if you missed your child’s Homeroom Presentation please access it here:

Zion Curriculum Night Homeform Slides 2023-2024.pdf

If you have any additional
questions please feel free to
contact your child’s homeroom or
subject teacher

If you missed our final presentation
of the evening, you can watch our
Grade 8 Grad Video here:
https://youtu.be/7z-uzDsVm-s
Parents and students were treated

to words of wisdom and
encouragement from last year’s

Grade 8 Graduates

Students, what will your goal be this year at ZHMS?

https://drive.google.com/file/d/13Wfih3WlpolSWvVFLZ4DQdIcaSrW7sjM/view?usp=sharing
https://youtu.be/7z-uzDsVm-s
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Zion Heights Middle School - IMPORTANT UPDATES:

My Child Is Sick…What Do I Do?
Please see the following health suggestions from

Toronto Public Health

Masks – The TDSB continues to be a
mask-friendly environment inclusive of all

staff and students.

While the Ministry of Education and public
health officials are not mandating the use
of masks, Toronto Public Health strongly

recommends wearing a well-fitting,
high-quality mask, especially in indoor

public settings.

The TDSB will continue to provide medical
masks to students who want to wear one.
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Toronto Public Health Updated Screening Form (Sept. 2023)
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ZHMS School Council Elections
will be held in person on Tuesday, October 3rd, at 6:30 PM

We are looking for up to 15 voting parent/guardian representatives to be on the School Council
that will sit for a term of one year. All parents/guardians with children in our school (virtual and
in-person) can be elected to the School Council. Voting representatives will then elect the
following:

● the Co-Chairs (two positions)
● a Treasurer
● a Secretary

Members of the School Council must attend school council meetings. A person employed at the
school or employed elsewhere by the Board cannot be a member of the School Council unless
they take reasonable steps to inform people qualified to vote in the election of parent members
of that employment.

School Councils are a way to improve student achievement and enhance the accountability of
the education system to parents (Reg.612/2.1) through active parent engagement.

We are looking for parents/caregivers who wish to contribute to cultivating a positive school
climate and influencing school achievement. Our School Council will thrive from having
enthusiastic, collegial, optimistic and equity-minded School Council members.

If you are interested in nominating someone or yourself, please use this form:

ZHMS School Council Nomination Form

The nomination form/bios are due on Tuesday, October 3rd at 4:00 PM. Only
parents/guardians of currently registered children attending Zion Heights Middle School may
participate in the voting process.

If needed elections shall be by secret ballot on Tuesday, October 3rd at 6:30 PM. We encourage
all parents interested in joining our school council to attend the PECO workshop that will be
held on Sept. 28th at 6:00 PM. This will be an informative session on School Councils. Should
only 15 names be brought forward, those individuals will be acclaimed and elections for voting
members will not be required.

Only parent/guardian representatives may then vote for executives on the School Council.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdzoqMyOdne4UFxwHOnZNhGvnI7DR6pcMdLoacuGn83WrnlcQ/viewform
https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_sY4fG6fPQsi8NAxFLPrRqQ#/registration
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Looking Ahead at ZHMS
Oct. 3 - ZHMS School Council Elections @ 6:30 PM

Oct. 5 - Cross Country Races @ Earl Bales Park - parent volunteers still
welcome!

Oct. 5 - World Teacher’s Day

Oct. 6 - Professional Activity Day - NO SCHOOL - Please note that the office
will be closed today as all teaching and support staff will be engaging in
Ministry-mandated compliance and violence prevention training

Oct. 9 - Thanksgiving Holiday - NO SCHOOL

Oct. 10 - Grade 7 Boys Soccer Tournament @ ZHMS

Oct. 11 - Grade 8 Boys Soccer Tournament @ ZHMS

Student Clubs / Extracurriculars Happening This Week

- Library Helpers
- Cross Country
- Gr. 7 & 8 Boys Soccer
- Girls Basketball tryouts - more info on Monday!
- Afterschool Volleyball (drop-in)
- Friday Basketball (drop-in)

Students, just a reminder to dress for the weather!
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SCHOOL COMMUNITY MESSAGES

Here you will find the Ward 13 MYSP Virtual Ward Forum flyer for parents to register.
This Virtual Ward Forum for parents/caregivers and community members will be held on

Thursday, October 19, 2023, Time 6:30 PM to 8:30 PM via ZOOM.

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Portals/ward13/docs/2023%2010%2019%20MYSP%20Ward%20Forum%20J_Li.pdf
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Paying School Fees / School Cash Online

School Cash Online has been set up for parents to pay for school fees/supplies. School Agendas,

Gym Uniforms and Locks can also be paid for on School Cash Online

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/School-Cash-Online

Attention Parent Volunteers!
Please complete this Google Form if you are interested in volunteering at ZHMS this

year: ZHMS Parent Volunteer Form

Vulnerable Sector Checks (VSS) by Toronto Police Services is now online
Toronto Police Services has moved its Vulnerable Sector Checks (VSS) application

online. This will expedite the process of approving school volunteers!

The TDSB has been given a unique code that applicants will be required to use when

filling out their application. A step-by-step process is available online as a PDF.

All applicants are strongly encouraged to apply online.

If you require any additional information, please email the Police Reference Check Office

at PoliceReferenceCheckOffice@tdsb.on.ca

International Languages Elementary and African Heritage

Open to all students from Kindergarten to Grade 8, the International Language Program offers

language learning with engaging activities like games, songs and dance. Activities will be focused

on building students’ abilities in oral communication, reading and writing and no language

background is necessary to participate. The African Heritage Program connects students, from

Kindergarten to Grade 8, to the contributions of people of African descent, their histories, cultures

and traditions, through inquiry and experiential learning.

Visit our program page for more information including registration details.

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/School-Cash-Online
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdKprKfnVjMbWMorm1vybhTyWOzwqd5FFK31XQkG1XwVQHKxA/viewform?usp=sharing
http://tdsbweb.tdsb.on.ca/Portals/0/docs/Revised_TPS%20New%20Online%20VSC%20Process%20(Sept%202023).pdf
mailto:PoliceReferenceCheckOffice@tdsb.on.ca
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/Beyond-the-Classroom/International-Languages-Elementary-and-African-Heritage
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Learn4Life – Adult General Interest Community Program

Fall registration is still open for our Adult General Interest Program with courses in business,
languages, art, music, sports, dancing, and more! Open to adults 18 years of age and seniors, the
Learn4Life program offers a unique and valuable opportunity for individuals to pursue their interests,
expand their knowledge, and engage in lifelong learning with a wide range of courses and activities
designed to cater to diverse interests and passions.

Visit Learn4Life’s program page for more information.

New Parent/Caregiver Focussed Digitial Citizenship Workshop:

The TDSB is offering a free online digital citizenship workshop (flyer)for parents/caregivers

developed in partnership with Civix. We have 300 spots reserved for parents/caregivers to

participate in 1 of our free online sessions via Zoom that will be offered as follows: Thursday,

October 12th from 6:30 - 7:30PM or Wednesday, October 18th from 6:30 - 7:30PM Registration is

required at: https://CTRL-F-TDSB.eventbrite.ca

TDSB Virtual Community Fair: For Parents/Caregivers of Children with Special

Needs

Come meet with our very own TDSB Professional Support Services and Special Education and

Inclusion Consultants who will discuss crucial support at your child/youth/young adult’s school.

When: Monday, October 16th, 2023, from 9:30 am to 12:00 noon and the same information will be

repeated on Monday, October 23rd, 2023, from 5:30 pm to 8:00 pm. (flyer)

Ms. Bing Liu, our school

settlement worker is available

to support our families in

person on Mondays at Zion

HMS. Please call ahead or

drop by the main office

between regular office hours.

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Adult-Learners/Learn4Life
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JeomhoFJeg8-FuvN8RWUoHLf86ASPuNS/view?usp=sharing
https://ctrl-f-tdsb.eventbrite.ca/
https://ctrl-f-tdsb.eventbrite.ca
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1MSoHhkoSlnq6QHSKZlwwfBmKtSyuB4qk/view?usp=sharing
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TDSBMental Health Resources

Need Immediate Help?
● TDSB SOCIAL WORK & SUPPORT FOR FAMILIES
● Telehealth Ontario at 1-866-797-0000
● Kids Help Phone at 1-800-668-6868 or texting CONNECT to 686868
● Mental Health TO
● 211 – community supports such as food banks, housing and more.
● Toronto Public Health

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/News/Article-Details/ArtMID/474/ArticleID/1760/Supporting-Mental-Health-and-Well-Being
https://sites.google.com/tdsb.on.ca/socialworkandattendance/home
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Portals/0/docs/MHTO%20Flyer%20April2020.pdf
https://www.211toronto.ca/
https://www.toronto.ca/home/covid-19/

